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REPUBLIC OF KENYA 

 

TWELFTH PARLIAMENT – (SECOND SESSION) 

THE NATIONAL ASSEMBLY  
 

COMMUNICATION FROM THE CHAIR  

 (No. 48 of 2018) 

REGARDING MEMBERS WHO HAVE RELINQUISHED THEIR POSITIONS 

IN COMMITTEE ON SELECTION  

 

Honourable Members,  

Before the House proceeds to consider business appearing as Order 

No. 11, allow me to inform the House that I have received notification 

from the Chairperson of the Committee on Selection regarding two 

Members wishing to relinquish their Membership in the Committee. 

The Members are the Hon. Jude Njomo, MP, (member for Member 

for Kiambu) and the Hon. (Dr.) Makali Mulu, MP (Member of Kitui 

Central).  

 

Honourable Members, The two Members have cited other 

Parliamentary duties and responsibilities assigned to them by the 

House as reasons for relinquishing their positions in the Committee on 

Selection. For clarity, the Hon. Jude Njomo, MP is a Member of the 4th 

Pan African Parliament which holds its regular sittings in Midrand, 

South Africa, while the Hon. (Dr.) Makali Mulu, MP is the Regional 
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Representative for the Eastern African Region in the Commonwealth 

Parliamentary Association (CPA). He is also a Member of the 

Executive Committee of the CPA. 

 

Honourable Members,  I have taken the liberty to convey this 

information to the House so that the absence of the two Members’ 

from the Committee on Selection is not to be misconstrued to mean 

that they have since been discharged from the Committee in terms of 

Standing Order 176. Their slots in the Committee of Selection are 

therefore available for replacement by the respective Parties in 

accordance with our Standing Orders. 

 

Honourable Members, I therefore take this opportunity to thank 

the two Hon. Members for their magnanimity and wish them well in 

their additional continental assignments. 

 

I, Thank you! 

 

THE HON. JUSTIN B.N. MUTURI, EGH, MP 
SPEAKER OF THE NATIONAL ASSEMBLY 

Thursday, October 11, 2018 


